

American Institute Electrical Engineers Central Illinois Section

NEWS LETTER

January Meeting

The past dinner meeting at Springfield proved to be very interesting. Mr. Howard E. Stites of Central Illinois Public Service Company presented a sound and color film indicating the advancements in recent years in all phases of electricity. Highlights of the film were the possible future uses of electricity in homes and industry. The panel discussion of "The Whys and Hows of Utility Rates" was very informative. There were several visitors and guests present.

New Members

The secretary has received notice of these new members in our section:

Kenneth E. Barnett Affiliate McLeansboro
Ray E. Cooper Affiliate Normal
Kenneth W. Robertson Member Decatur
Eugene C. Elliott Local Springfield

Recently elected to advance to the grade of member was:

Robert C. Booth Member Danville

Congratulations to Mr. Booth on his achievement.

We have three joining us as student members:

Robert ArhrensStudentChampaignPinaki ChaufhuriStudentUrbanaRa NatarajanStudentUrbana

We welcome each of the new members to our section and hope each will join us in our activities.

Technical Groups

Your Technical Group Committee initiated a series of meetings starting February 14, concerning Magnetic Amplifiers. Mr. Al Saliba of the General Electric Company is giving the lectures and leading the discussions.

Guests

The presence of several guests at our recent meetings indicates that our meetings have been of interest not only to those in the profession but also those outside in other groups. It is indeed a compliment to your program committee for the excellent meeting variety and an indication of pride in your organization when you invite your guests and friends to share in our meetings. Guests are always welcome.

February Meeting

The Decatur meeting is expected to be one of the most interesting of the year. Mr. Bates of the Bussman Manufacturing Company has planned some interesting demonstrations to illustrate his talk "A Story of Complete Electrical Protection".

News Letter

The news letter portion of the meeting notices was established to give to the section members news items which would help to give us a closer organization. If at any time any member has a note or item that would be of interest to the section, it will be included in this letter. Just drop a note to Lee Black, Chairman, Publicity Committee, c/o Sangamo Electric Company, Springfield, Illinois.